Email 2 – Delegate Instructions

Subject: Your Role in Supporting the Fellowship Group Vote on the ACA Name Change

Dear Delegate,

As you may know, the Conference approved a Fellowship Group Vote at the ABC on the proposal to change our Program's name from Adult Children of Alcoholics (ACA) to Adult Children of Alcoholics and Dysfunctional Families (ACAD).

As a registered Delegate, you play an important role in helping your group (meeting, intergroup, or region) participate fully in this historic first Fellowship Group Voting process. You are also receiving the original email being sent to groups so that you can support them in understanding and completing their part of the process.

Further details, including the Town Hall/Forum schedule and resources, are contained in the forwarded group message. Please help your group by sharing the information, clarifying procedures, and encouraging participation.

Details about the Fellowship Group Vote are available at: https://adultchildren.org/fellowship-group-voting/

We plan to communicate with you regularly about this matter to help you during this process. If you have any questions, please email: fgv@acawso.org

Thank you for helping to ensure that the greatest possible Fellowship voice is heard on this important matter.

In Service, ACA WSO Board of Trustees

Additional Note: Here are the dates and Zoom information:

Town Halls/Forum

We will hold online Town Hall meetings:

October 4, 2025: 11:00 am ET, 9:00 pm ET December 6, 2025: 11:00 am ET, 9:00 pm ET January 17, 2026: 11:00 am ET, 9:00 pm ET

Zoom link for the Town Halls https://zoom.us/j/94640487526

Meeting ID: 946 4048 7526

Passcode: 607305